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“Our involvement with the Montana Tech SURF educated us in a geophysical method and gave us 
valuable background experience in the field of geophysics.  We were under the guidance of two 
professors at Montana Tech, Dr. Mike Master (Liberal Studies) and Dr. Marvin Speece (Geophysical 
Engineering). The ability to collaborate and seek advice from these two was invaluable and gave us the 
ability to be in a constructive work environment.  Our project was to utilize Ground Penetrating Radar 
(GPR) and an Electromagnetic (EM) field based geophysical method to explore electrical properties of 
the near subsurface.  The goal was to use GPR to locate archeological targets such as fire-cracked rock 
groupings or stone fire hearth as well as numerous diagnostics artifacts such as projectile points and 
bone tools. With this career development promoted through Tech’s SURF program, we feel confident 
going forward with our career choice and have the necessary background experience for seeking 
industry employment.” 
 

 
 


